
 
 
 
 
The Kansas City Art Institute has prepared this campus hazing transparency report in 
order to maintain compliance with the Stop Campus Hazing Act. The college has a 
hazing policy, which can be found here. KCAI’s policy is based on the definition of 
hazing as defined by Missouri law and contains information about the definition of 
hazing, as well as procedures for reporting and resolution. Allegations of hazing may 
be reported to Student Affairs staff members, and/or members of the Safety and 
Security Team. All reports alleging hazing will be reviewed and investigated according 
to the KCAI student code of conduct procedures. The KCAI student code of conduct, 
including procedures, can be found here. The hazing policy and student code of 
conduct are available in the KCAI policy library. In addition to these resources being 
available online, KCAI also provides training and information about hazing during new 
student orientation, Title IX/Sexual Harassment training, and through Student 
Activities via Student Organizations.  
 
During the 2024-2025 academic year, KCAI received zero reports alleging hazing. This 
includes situations on and off campus that would have involved any members of the 
KCAI campus community. Records for this reporting are tracked by Student Affairs 
staff members in conjunction and collaboration with Safety and Security staff 
members. This report reflects updates as of July 2025. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/135TWcsK06VJ0pZ8EPgPhN5R0eI9qlFxYG4sgEgl93s0/edit?tab=t.0#heading=h.gjdgxs
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18zb0Az6WWHRhzj580Uhl0UdnhmeNBlX0/edit?tab=t.0#heading=h.gjdgxs
https://mykcai.kcai.edu/ICS/Campus_Policies/

